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          February-March 2017 

Sponsored by: 
Stan & Arleah Buehler  

In loving memory of  

W. Stanley & Esther Buehler  

The “Spirit” 

Index: 

Pg. 2 -3 - Health Ministry 
Pg. 3 - 4 - Committees 
Pg. 5 - Our “Talents” 
Pg. 6 -7 - Community Outreach 
               & Information 
Pg. 8 - Prayer/Sympathy List 
Pg. 9 - Altar Flower Sponsors 
Pg. 10 - Sponsorships/Birthdays/ 
                    Anniversaries 
Pg. 11 – Worship Assistants 

March 1st 

From the desk of Pastor Nathan: 

Dear friends, we have enjoyed the brilliance of the Christmas Star and I pray 
that you have seen the Incarnate Jesus who came so that you might live 
abundantly. Our celebration of Christmas was full of joy and excitement this 
year and so many worshippers gathered here for Christmass Eve and 
Morning! So quickly, however, our calendar changes and time moves 
forward. Now, on the very edge of Lent, we adjust our lens and prepare to 
meet the Lord in more ways and for all the same reasons. We need 
forgiveness and grace, for each day of our lives, and in every situation. The 
same Lord Jesus, incarnate as a child, preaches, teaches, and heals in so 
many ways, and in miraculous beauty He suffers, dies, and in that same flesh, 
rises again from the tomb! In all these ways Jesus offers the same forgiveness 
for each season of life. So precious then is our access to that very flesh and 
blood at His Holy Supper! When we begin to make real in our lives the 
understanding of this true body and blood, we begin to recognize that real 
presence in new ways. We’re no longer separated from the Jesus who walked 
upon the Sea of Galilee, or the Jesus who walked the difficult pathway to the 
cross of Calvary. That very same flesh is present with us, among us, and when 
we receive the Blessed Sacrament, within us! We have been studying the 
depth of this experience known as the Mass in our adult education and the 
learning and conversation is extraordinary! Join us after church during the 
education hour and deepen your understanding of our liturgical practice. 
   Now, while you read this I ask for you to pray for me, both as your pastor 
and as I travel. Guarding the fragile souls of those in distress, praying for and 
anointing the sick, burying the dead, baptizing and confirming those new to 
the faith, preaching, teaching, and presiding at the Eucharist all describe 
what a pastor does. Yet it is the work of us all as a congregation. I’m so happy 
to have immeasurable assistance here to make sure the work of this 
congregation is effective. However, I still need your prayers, along with those 
of the Saints of old, the voices of those who pray do not go unheard. Our 
staff here is able and willing to help in all situations! In my 
absence Ken, Chris, and Sharyn are available to make sure our 
congregational needs are met. Please keep them informed of 
hospital stays and other needs so that the appropriate 
response can be made.  
   As for travel, pray for me and the 42 pilgrim ministers who 
will be experiencing the Holy Land for the first time! It is such 
an honor to be part of the leadership of the Knights Templar 
Holy Land Pilgrimage, and this 3rd pilgrimage of mine is sure to 
be just as exciting as the first. I will remember you as I walk 
where Jesus walked! Thank you to Ken who will preach and 
lead a service of the Word, and for The Rev. Patrick Rooney, 
Senior of the STS who will lead Mass.   (cont’d on Pg. 8) 

d  
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     Blood Pressure Screenings continue 

during Fellowship each month, get your blood 
pressure checked!   

     Health Ministry Team volunteer 

assistance continues to provide our 
parishioners with rides to appointments, 
delivery of meals upon returning home from a 
hospital stay, and visitations. If you 
know of a fellow parishioner in need of this 
service, please let a team member know. 

     Hats, gloves, shoes, underclothing 
and more were collected for the children at 

the Upper Dauphin Schools. Thank you to 
everyone that donated. These items were 
delivered to the schools December 19th before 
the Christmas break. The guidance counselors 
distributed these items to children in need. 

 
    

 

  The CPR class planned for this year is 

cancelled, as there is not enough interest.  
Unless Sharyn receives at least ten people 
committed to CPR training, this will be tabled 
until next year.  Next year, those who are 
already certified, will be re-certified.  

     Our Health Ministry display has 

many interesting articles and health 
information available.  Please feel free to take 
anything that interests you.  A small donation 
is suggested, but NOT required. We will add 
additional information as it becomes available.  
If there is something of interest to you, please 
let us know.  
     We have entered the winter months with 

illnesses in the air. Remember when you 

sneeze to NOT sneeze into your hand but 
rather sneeze into your elbow/arm.  By 
sneezing in this manner, you are preventing 
the spread of germs from your hand to the 
person or persons you then touch.  If you do 
accidently sneeze into your hand, use hand 
sanitizer to cut down on germs or wash your 
hands with soap.  We all need to take part in 
preventing the spread of virus and bacterial 
infections.   

 

 

VS.  

  HEALTHY MINUTE/SAFETY MINUTE 

     When is it time to seek medical care?  
Do I have a cold/virus or something more like a bacterial infection?  The 
first signs of a VIRUS: achiness, coughing, running nose, congestion, no 
fever, clear or yellow tinged mucous.   
BACTERIAL: same symptoms but also with: fever, yellowish-greenish 
mucous, congestion to the point of getting short of breath or not able to 
get comfortable when laying down to sleep.  Tip 1: look at your nail beds, 
when you push down on your nail bed, if it springs back to the same color 
within 3 seconds, you’re getting enough oxygen and you’re hydrated.  
However, if you look at your nailbeds and they are bluish/dusky or not 
springing back in 3 seconds, you need medical care. Tip 2: Consider your 
eyes; (via mirror) pull down your lower eyelid. If it’s nice and pink, your 
hydrated, good job!  However, if you pull down your lower eyelid and its 
white you are dehydrated and need to get some fluids in you.  Good 
hydration when not feeling well consists of Gatorades which add fluid and 
flavor to help you.  If you have a queasy stomach, drink ginger ale, the 
ginger will help to settle your stomach. Try some hot tea with honey, which 
will help with your stomach and congestion.   

Safety Minute:  We are in the season when people try many 

alternatives to try and stay warm during the winter months.  As a result, 
fires occur which can be devastating and cause the loss of life.  With the 
use of SMOKE DETECTORS in our homes, we can significantly eliminate the 
loss of life. The replacement of batteries is necessary to have a functioning 
alarm and this can be quite trying for some people.   
                   Our Health Ministry has obtained smoke detectors. 
 If you know someone that needs a smoke detector, please take one!  If 
you know of someone that needs the batteries changed and is unable to 
change them, please let a team member know, as we have people in the 
congregation willing to provide this assistance.   

Your parish nurse is available for additional questions or concerns.   
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WNALC 
 

of Salem Lutheran Church 

Calling all Salem Women! All women are 

automatically a member of the WNALC (Women of the North 

American Lutheran Church) simply by being a Salem Church 

member! The group meets on the THIRD SUNDAY of each 

month from 6 -7 pm in the fellowship hall. During this time we 

hold discussions, enjoy various presentations, plan upcoming 

events and outreach projects, and enjoy a time of fellowship.  

Come out and join us!  

 

 

While having our Annual Cookie Exchange  –  

a “Snowflake Party” broke out! Thanks to Kasey for 

sharing her find on Pint erest!! We learned how to 

make BIG snowflakes w/ 6 sheets of paper! You never 

know what’s going to happen when the “church girls” 

get together!  We had a wonderful ti me, full of 

fellowship, cookies, hors d’oeuvres, snowflakes and 

lots of laughs!  

          Health MinƛǎǘǊȅ ŎƻƴǘΩŘΧΦ 

              February is Heart Health Awareness:  
Please support this worthy cause as statistics 
show that “heart disease and stroke cause 1 in 3 
deaths among women each year; killing 
approximately one woman every 80 seconds. “ 
If there’s something you would like to see the 
health ministry do, please speak to a member or 
join us at a meeting. Our next meeting dates are: 
 

  February 20th  and  March 20th 7 PM 

Biggest Loser Contest 

Due to the interest by many to find incentives 
to losing weight, we are going to have a 
CONTEST!  The person with the highest 
percentage weight loss will be the winner of 
a $100.00 gift certificate to the shopping 
mall.  This challenge begins at Lent and ends 
at Easter. The cost is $3.00 per person to 
participate. Each person will need to weigh in 
with Sharyn on a scale at the beginning and 
at the end. Begins on Sunday, March 5th with 
weigh in and ends on Sunday, April 9th with 
weigh in.    

Let us pray: Lord Jesus, open our eyes to your 
presence in our everyday life and activities by 
your loving guidance and ever present giving. 

Through your word, sacraments, and spirit, 
bless our lives, so that things that seem 

mundane become a foretaste of blessedness 
in your eternal presence.  Amen 
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  Parish Life will be selling DONUTS  on Feb. 27 & 28 th !!!  

                                       (FOR MORE INFO. CALL IRENE: 362 -8340)  

            Be sure to pick up a ba g  

                            or TWO !!  

²b![/ ŎƻƴǘΩŘΧ 

5th !ƴƴǳŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 
Retreat held at St. Cyril and 

St. Methodius Basilica, 
Danville. 

The ladies of the WNALC, 
along with Pr. Minnich and 
Pr. Hoffman, had another 
wonderful 2 day retreat.  Pr. 
Middernacht joined us and 
discussed Hagiography (the 
study of saints).   
Pr. Middernacht chose 14 
saints to discuss with us. We 
learned about saints from  
225 - 1827.  

Shawl  

Ministry  
Feb. 13th   

Mar. 13 th    

1 PM 
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   Our brother, Harold Daub , recently had an article 

published in the Pennsylvania Game News  titled 

ñRecycled Retrieverò about a dog that he rescued 

and trained to hunt. Her name is Katniss. When 

talking with Harold, he explained that the Game 

News encourages ANYONE to submit an article for 

consideration. 

   His niece, Heidi, encouraged Harold to write 

articles several years ago when he penned a 

humorous ñarticleò about his brother, Barry.  He 

said; ñThe more I wrote, the more I enjoyed writing.ò 

       His first article that was published was ñHunter & Papôs Best Dayò featuring Dennis Paul and his 

grandson Hunter Lentz hunting turkeys. 

   Last Spring Harold wrote an article; ñSmoked Turkeyò highlighting a turkey hunting experience he 

enjoyed on local State Game Lands just 3 days after a prescribed burn was conducted in the area. 

   Harold currently writes outdoor columns for the Pottsville Republican, the Sentinel, and has been 

published in the National Wild Turkey Federation and the PA Federation of Sportsmanôs Clubs 

periodicals. 

   He is a member of the Pennsylvania Outdoor Writers Association.  

 

  Spot Light on Our Talents 

άWyatt is in his 4th year of wrestling at Upper Dauphin Elementary. He is 
growing and learning so much every year. Wyatt is so proud to show his 
little brother new moves and give him pep talks before the matches. He is 
not only a passionate wrestler but a great big brother!  
 

 

Young Wrestlerõs and brothers ð Wyatt & Waylon  Troutman  

Waylon is not your average preschooler. He is quite the avid 
WWE wrestling fan! This year, he also began his wrestling 
career. He is in his first year with the Upper Dauphin Elementary 
Wrestling Team. While he may not win every match, he is having 
ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀ ƭƻǘΦ  Iƛǎ άƴŜǾŜǊ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǇέ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜ ŀƴŘ 
perseverance is commendable. At one of his tournaments, he 
had 4 matches and 4 PINS!!! He knows the saying and even 
reminds me, άȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƻǎŜΣ ȅƻǳ ƭŜŀǊƴέΗ Waylon may not 
always get his arm raised at the end of every match, but he 
always walks off the mat with his head raised high. This little 
man is full of determination and confidence.έ  
                                                                             -Kristal Dressler, mom 
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Baby Bottles will be available for pick -up on Sunday, April 2 nd. Fill 
them with your loose c hange until Sunday, May 14 th  for the 

 Lifeline Pregnancy Center.      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH  & 

Information  

Salem will have the òPack & Prayó at the church during the 

month of MARCH. 

     Lifeline Pregnancy Care Center needs your help! 
We are setting up a Pack -N- Pray display in your church to collect 
items our clients desperately need like diapers, wipes, baby 
clothing, formula, etc.  
     These items are given to new parents enrolled in our ά9ŀǊƴ ²ƘƛƭŜ 
¸ƻǳ [ŜŀǊƴέ program. The clients take classes on parenting, 
managing finances, and even Bible studies. In doing so, they earn 
“Baby Bucks” to buy the items you are donating to Lifeline. 
     In addition to your donated items, we are asking you to pray for 
Lifeline. Pray for our staff and volunteers. Pray for our finances, and 
most importantly, pray for these families that are coming to us for 
help!  
     If you would like more information about all that Lifeline has to 
offer, please visit our website at www.lifeline-pcc.org. You can also 
give us a call at 717-692-2183 and set up an appointment to visit 
our center.  
     Our offices are located at 403 Union St. in Millersburg. 

Thank you! 

Sincerely in Christ, Curtis Louder, Executive Director 

http://www.lifeline-pcc.org/
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi4jpKr9PTRAhVS1iYKHUtIDv8QjRwIBw&url=http://www.diapersetc.com/categories/baby-bottles/&psig=AFQjCNFJpIESY-vhviTa-rrJwJNNz1ODPA&ust=1486245024987906
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwit142D9fTRAhVGWSYKHWERCT0QjRwIBw&url=http://lifeline-pcc.org/&bvm=bv.146094739,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNEwTkvqLEfvwPCht3qiBoLRdEufGQ&ust=1486245208585349
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ëc°®®¶¯ªµº °§ b¦­ª¦·¦³´û   
Dinner 6:15 pm 
Worship 7:00 PM 
Mar. 1st Ash Wednesday – Each Congregation will worship at their home church 
Mar. 8th   at Trinity UM, Elizabethville with Rev. Nathan Minnich preaching Topic: 1 Thess 4:18 
Mar. 15th  at St. John Lutheran with Rev. Ray Holland preaching Topic: Matthew 18:19-20 
Mar. 22nd at {ǘΦ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ ¦//, Berrysburg with Rev. Tom Bruner preaching Topic: Romans 12:4-5  
Mar. 29th at Salem Lutheran, Elizabethville with Rev. Jeff Wagner preaching Topic:  
                 John 17:20-26 
April 5th  at Salem UCC, Elizabethville with Rev. Jim Lewis preaching Topic: Galatian 6:2 
April 14th Good Friday – at Salem Lutheran, Elizabethville with “Rev. Ray Holland preaching 
                                            Topic: Foot of the Cross                                                                                       

OFFERING: Northern Dauphin/Upper Dauphin Human Service 

     ñElizabethville Bicentennial Merchandise ò 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To purchase crocks, DVDs and calendars please call Kaye (717)362-9885 or  

Lori Henninger (717)503-8597 or visit Klinger Lumber Company, Elizabethville. 

www.elizabethville2017.org 

Visit the website for a calendar of events! 

 10 oz Crock with 
Elizabethville 
Bicentennial  
Logo in Blue  
4.5" high and 3.5" top 
diamet er 
$16 

 

72 oz Wine Decanter 
with Elizabethville 
Star of the Valley 
Logo in Blue  
 8" high and 5.5" top 
diameter  

$36 

Half -gallon Belly 
Crock with 
Eisenhower 
Homestead in 
Blue. 7" high and 
6.75ò top 
diameter  
$35 

Short Gallon 
Canister Crock with 
the Hennin ger Farm 
Covered Bridge in 
Blue. 6" high and 8 
1/2" top diameter 
$35 

 

Calendar $5  

Salem Bicentennial Cat’s 

Meow! Available at Salem 

for $20 

http://www.elizabethville2017.org/
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Prayer List:  

Kepler Home:  Richard Matter (Paul & Natalie Lyter),  
Tremont Nursing & Rehab Ctr: Elsie Phillips   
Polk Personal Care: Hilda Collier, Mary Schade 
Luther Acres: Oren Spangenburg (Sarah Challenger) 
Geisinger: Jerry Gill (Chris Paul) 
Hershey Med. Ctr: Peter & Violet Silvestrini (Jane Schader) 
At home:  Dan Reiner, Sheena Erdman, Heather Deitrich 
(Janice Gransbury) , ±ƛŎƪȅ ²ŜƴǊƛŎƘ όaŀǘǘŜŀΩǎ ƳƻƳύΣ bancy 
Harris, IŀǊƻƭŘ άtŜŀƴƛŜέ IŜŎƘƭŜǊΣ DŀǊȅ aŀŎ/ǊŜŀŘȅ (Nancy 
Spacek), Tim Johnston (Sheena Erdman), Clint Rockey 
ό!ǊƭŜŀƘΩǎ ǎƻƴ ƛƴ ƭŀǿύΣ /ƭŀƛǊ 9ƴƎƭŜ ό5ŀƴ wŜƛƴŜǊύΣ Charles 
Wright (Ann Scatena),Mike Wertz, {ǘŜǇƘŜƴ άtŀǇέ [ƻǿŜǊ 
(Dave Paul), ²ŀƭǘŜǊ ά.ǳǘŎƘέ [ŜƘƳŀƴ, Joan Minnich, Roland 
Buffington (Judy Paul),Norbert Shulz (Jane Ingbritsen), Kim 
Koppenhaver (Dave Paul), Kayla Wertz (Sharyn Farner), Sue 
Wilburn (Ann Scatena), Amy Blankert (Mina Buffington), 
Chuck Morgan (Ann Scatena), Randy Challenger, Aleen 
Minnich, Jessica Spacek, Joe Passenant (Nancy Spacek), 
Dale Snyder (Tracey & Aleen Minnich), Ruth and Chris 
Cook, Margie Lehman, Dustin Rhoads (Dave Reiner), Darcy 
Koppenhaver (Judy Paul), Rebecca Sharron (Ann Scatena), 
Bob Massari, Sr. (Peg Massari), Terry King (Janice 
Gransbury), Bob Schreffler (Dorothy Hoffman), Paul Zelnick 
(Jane Ingbritsen), Holly Artz (Joan Minnich), Andrea Bixler 
(Marie Daub), Garvin Kissinger (Ann Scatena), Frances J. 
Budd (Jane Ingbritsen), Jeffrey Snyder (Wanda Latshaw), 
John Chubb, Jessica Ingbritsen, Earl Laine, Carl & Leah 
Snyder, Harold (Peanie) Hechler,  Arlene Blanchard (Diane 
Heim), Debbie Pittman, Terry Corsnitz, Judy Buffington & 
Ken Crone(Lyters), wƻō IŜǊƳŀƴ όtǊΦ bŀǘƘŀƴΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘύΣ Sarah 
Naugle, Andy Wiest (Tyler Miller), Beverly Morgan (Ann 
{ŎŀǘŜƴŀύΣ 9ŘǿŀǊŘ {ƴȅŘŜǊό²ŀƴŘŀ [ŀǘǎƘŀǿΩǎ ŘŀŘύΣ Joan 
Sanborn (Jessica Spacek's paternal grandmother), Amanda 
Eisenhaurer (Kyle Ramer), Kris King, Charles Wertz, Beverly 
Weida (Janice Gransbury), Ned Messner, Heather 
Hildebrand (granddaughter of Sarah Challenger), Janyce 
Van Sickle 
Please help to keep our prayer list current by  
contacting the church office for changes   
717-362-9222 or salemelizabethville@gmail.com 
 

Sympathy ï The family & 

friends of: 

 Blair Brosius, Carol Mat tern, 

   Rose Shomper, Alan 

Briner , Dale Greene (Carol 

 Reitzôs Brother)

Continued from the desk of Pr. Nathan: 

   I am traveling from Israel to California to represent 
Boston University School of Theology at the Religious 
Education Congress sponsored by the Archdiocese of Los 
Angeles. It is an honor to take this extra ‘leg’ of travel to be 
among around 40,000 people gathered for religious 
education.  
   When I return I hope to see many of you join the 
Susquehanna Chapter of the Society of the Holy Trinity at 
Salem for a one day retreat. MONDAY, FEB 27th beginning 
at 9:00 am our chapter will gather here at Salem. We will 
have Mass together at 9:30, some presentations, prayer, 
lunch, and fellowship. Anyone is welcome!  
   Also, the pastors of our area have met and decided on a 
plan for community worship as part of our Elizabethville 
Bicentennial Celebration. Please mark your calendars for 
Sunday, August 13th as we will all gather at the High School 
for an outdoor service with our sisters and brothers of the 
surrounding area. The day will also include a free 
community lunch, and religious musical entertainment by 
various groups from our churches and Men in Harmony. 
   Finally, I must say thank you to so many of you who sent 
me an abundance of Christmas and Birthday cards and 
gifts. Your love and concern is greatly appreciated. Also, 
your council (on your behalf) celebrated Christmas with 
fellowship and gifts (hilarious as they may have been)! Your 
love and support, for me and for each other, has been a 
significant factor in our continued growth and deepening 
faith and commitment. It is an immeasurable joy to see this 
place full on a Sunday morning.  

   Pray for peace within the walls of Jerusalem, not just 
while I am on this journey, but each day so that we will 
look with confidence for the day when we can be glad and 
enter the house of the Lord. Use Psalm 122 for your prayer. 

mailto:salemelizabethville@gmail.com
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COUNCIL MEETING  

DATES :  

Feb. 16th   

March 16th   

6 PM!! 

 

Altar Flower Sponsors 
Feb.  Large Vases ($20.00 ea.) 
υ (ÁÒÏÌÄ Ǫ -ÁÒÉÅ $ÁÕÂȡ )Î ÈÏÎÏÒ ÏÆ *ÁÍÅÓ &ÉÔÚÐÁÔÒÉÃËȭÓ ÂÉÒÔÈÄÁÙȠ -ÁÒÉÅÓȭ ÆÁÔÈÅÒȢ  
12 Dale & Arlene Feidt: In memory of Barbara, Cora & Herbert Buffington. 
ρω -ÁÒÔÈÁ *ÁÎÅ &ÕÌËÒÏÄ Ǫ &ÁÍÉÌÙȟ 4ÏÍ (ÁÉÎ Ǫ &ÁÍÉÌÙȡ )Î ÍÅÍÏÒÙ ÏÆ .ÏÒÍÁÎ Ǫ Ȱ3ÕÅȱ -Ȣ%Ȣ (ÁÉÎȢ  
26 Conrad & Rose Fortney: In memory of Mr. & Mrs. Francis Reed, Emma & Helen Reed.   
SMALL  ALTAR  VASES: ($7.50 ea.) 
5 Cindy Ayers: In memory of loved ones.  
12 Ron & Diane Heim: In memory of Eugene Hechler, grandfather.  
19 Rachel Zimmerman: In honor of her beautiful children. 
26 Dave & Chris Paul: In loving memory of Mary Welker, grandmother.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                

March  Large Vases ($20.00 ea.) 
1 (Ash Wed.) Ann Scatena: To the Glory of God and in memory of her parents, Earl & Hilda Erdman.  
5 Judy Paul: In memory of loved ones.  
5 Andy & Brenda Leitzel: In memory of Derl & Hilda Rebuck.  
12 Michael & Linda Lohenitz 
19 Bev Brooks: In memory of loved ones.  
ςφ 2ÏÂÉÎ Ǫ $ÏÒÏÔÈÙ (ÏÆÆÍÁÎȡ )Î ÈÏÎÏÒ ÏÆ #ÈÒÉÓ 0ÁÕÌȭÓ ÂÉÒÔÈÄÁÙȢ 

SMALL  ALTAR  VASES: ($7.50 ea.) 
1 Pr. Nathan: In honor of Nana Joanȭs birthday.   
5 Ron & Diane Heim: In memory of Leona Hechler, grandmother.  
12 SPONSOR NEEDED   
19 SPONSOR NEEDED   
26 In honor of the Society of the Holy Trinity   

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjursvI9_TRAhUDSCYKHV5UBMQQjRwIBw&url=https://www.800florals.com/order.asp?item%3DTW370&bvm=bv.146094739,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNE_fQRN3FxgPIrlv7TbixVw3EOd2g&ust=1486245892257806


10 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 Please call or email the office if there are any errors or deletions.   

             362-9222 (Chris) salemelizabethville@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Sponsorships/Birthdays/Anniversaries  
Feb.  Bulletin Sponsors 
  5 Harold & Marie Daub: In honor of Marieôs dadôs birthday, 
                                         James Fitzpatrick.  
12 Paul & Natalie Lyter: In honor of our grandchildren Ryan & Nicole. 
19 Judy Paul: In celebration of her son, Daveôs birthday. 
26 Ron & Diane Heim: In memory of Eugene Hechler, grandfather.   
 

March Bulletin Sponsors 
1 (Ash Wed.) Tracy & Aleen Minnich: In honor of the birthdays of Joan 
                                                           Minnich, Tara, Makenna and Jen. 
5 Bill & Mary Jane Witmer: In memory of loved ones.  
12 Mary Ellen Oxenrider: In loving memory of Keith Oxenrider.  
19 Tracy & Aleen Minnich: In honor of the birthdays of Joan Minnich, 
                                                Tara, Makenna and Jen. 
26 Jana Miller: In memory of loved ones.  

Sanctuary Lamp 
February: Dorothy Hoffman: In loving memory of her sister 
                                Margaret “Dolly” Schreffler and her niece 
                                “Little Mary” Schreffler.  
March: Tracy & Aleen Minnich: In honor of our family and in 
                                                         memory of loved ones.  

Fellowship 
Feb. ς Gerri Deppen (prepared by Parish Life) 
March ς Jason & Angela Heim 
 
        More than one family can host Fellowship OR 
      PARISH LIFE CAN DO IT FOR YOU!  ($55 donation) 

 

Feb.  Birthdays 
1 Pr. Nathan 
6 Bob Sitlinger, Jr. 
10 Brenda Bordner  Happy 55th!
11 Stan Beuhler 
13 Kristen Heim  
15 Tonia Farner-Martz 
17 Dave Paul, Sr. 
20 Randy Challenger 
27 Sharyn Farner 

 Feb. Anniversaries: none  

March Birthdays 
6 Linda Lohenitz Happy 65th! 
6 Denny Reitz 
6 Mary Jane Witmer 
7 Caileigh Witmer 
8 Brian Ingbritsen Happy 30th! 
9 Kim Bower Happy 55th! 
12 Tara Minnich 
13 Jaxon Lehman 
13 Ben Margerum 
13 Judy Paul 
15 Fred Renn 
17 Melva Jane Reinhard 
21 Ron Heim 
22 Kasarah Liles  
25 Cindy Ayers 
27 Makenna Dunlop 
30 Eric Deitrich Happy 30th! 
31 Chris Paul 

March Anniversaries 
14 Mr. & Mrs. Curtis Martz 
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February  Altar Guild  Arleah Buehler & __________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March  Altar Guild  Arleah Buehler & __________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Salem is in NEED of Altar Guild volunteers.   

Please see Arleah or Chris for more info.  

To serve in this way is a great honor to our Lord.  

Duties: wash chalices, paten, and other 

communion service items, wash/press linens,  

set flowers.  

Worship Assistants

 

Feb. 5 Feb. 12 Feb. 19 Feb. 26

Lector Mark Ingbritsen Mattea Schmidt Chuck Liles Dennis Reitz

Prayer of the Church Tom Scheib Mark Ingbritsen David Farner Jim Prince

Head Usher Chris Paul Scott Deitrich Mark Ingbritsen ArleahBuehler

Communion Assistant Dennis Reitz Chris Paul Tom Scheib Kasey Campbell

Communion Assistant Sharyn Farner Michael Paul Harold Daub Ken Campbell

Greeter Judy Paul David Farner Gerri Deppen

Greeter

Acolyte Wyatt Troutman Jessica Spacek Tyler Miller Eric Campbell

Torchbearer Sarah Heim Kristen Heim Wyatt Troutman Eric Campbell

Torchbearer Kristen Heim Jessica Spacek Austin Heim Austin Heim

Crucifer Tyler Miller Tyler Miller Tyler Miller Tyler Miller

Gospel Bearer Wyatt Troutman Eric Campbell Sarah Heim Jessica Spacek

Sanctus Bells Austin Heim Wyatt Troutman Eric Campbell Kristen Heim 

ASH WED. Mar. 1 Mar. 5 Mar. 12 Mar. 19 Mar. 26 Mar. 29 LENT Eve. Svc. 

Lector Michael Paul Jim Prince Jane Schader Carol Reitz Ken Campbell Michael Paul

Prayer of the Church Carol Reitz Vicki Yates David Farner Michael Paul Mattea Schmidt

Head Usher Chris Paul Harold Daub Dave Reiner Ron Heim Angie Heim Chris Paul

Communion Assistant Michael Paul Chris Paul Harold Daub Tom Scheib Sharyn Farner

Communion Assistant Dennis Reitz Kasey Campbell Ken Campbell Mark Ingbritsen Dennis Reitz

Greeter David Yates Don Deibler David Farner Michael Paul

Greeter Linda Deibler Chris Paul

Acolyte Wyatt Troutman Jessica Spacek Tyler Miller Eric Campbell Wyatt Troutman Jessica Spacek

Torchbearer Sarah Heim Kristen Heim Wyatt Troutman Eric Campbell Sarah Heim Kristen Heim

Torchbearer Kristen Heim Jessica Spacek Austin Heim Austin Heim Kristen Heim Jessica Spacek

Crucifer Tyler Miller Tyler Miller Tyler Miller Tyler Miller Tyler Miller Tyler Miller

Gospel Bearer Wyatt Troutman Eric Campbell Sarah Heim Jessica Spacek Wyatt Troutman Eric Campbell

Sanctus Bells Austin Heim Wyatt Troutman Eric Campbell Kristen Heim Austin Heim
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Ash Wed. Svc. -  March 1 st  7:30 pm  

 

At least one lamp is to 
be kept burning day 
and night before the 

tabernacle in which the 
Blessed Sacrament is 

kept. 

The Sanctuary Lamp, 
sponsored by you in 
memory of those in 

blessed rest, indicates 
the real presence of our 

Lord in this place! 

M onday, Feb. 27 th  9:00am -3:00 PM  
Susquehanna Chapter of the Society of the  
Holy Trinity  
One-day Retreat at Salem Lutheran 
Elizabethville  

Everyone is welcome!  
Mass: 9:30 am  
Presentations ï Prayer ï Lunch ï Fellowship 
Please let the office know if youôd like to join us 
for lunch!  

 

Dated Material – Please do not delay 

Address Service Requested 

Salem Lutheran Church 

205 W. Main Street 

PO Box 427 

Elizabethville, PA 17023 

717-362-9222 

salemelizabethville@gmail.com 

The Rev. Nathan Corl Minnich, STS, Pastor  

Non-Profit Org. 
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